Information for All Staff on Implementation of 3+2(+3) 2010-2013
As has been discussed previously a College Forum on the implementation and implications of the change to 3+2(+3) will be held in the near future.

This Forum process was held over from earlier in 2010 because of the ongoing discussions with UCD and Trinity about an Academic Alliance. With this process complete, and having met with all Departments outlining the principle of a change to 3+2(+3), we are now proceeding to set up the Implementation Forum process.
The Implementation Forum will not be a single event, but will take place over a number of sessions, probably four, with cross-Faculty and Departmental participation in each, starting before the Christmas break and going into the New Year, as necessary. This will facilitate the participation of all staff – with each member of staff participating in one session.

An independent expert on organisational change, Lucy McCaffrey, is advising on the design of the Forum process.  Lucy McCaffrey is new to the College, but was involved briefly in some earlier meetings about change following the publication of the 2008 Strategic Plan.

The intention of the Forum is to build on the principles and perspectives drawn from staff, discussed by the Consultation Group and then communicated to staff in Faculty and Departmental meetings just before and after the summer break. The Forum will give all staff the opportunity, to consider, from their perspective, how the principles of 3+2(+3) will impact on their areas, and what the academic and then the administrative and logistical implications will be for those areas and the whole College.

It is anticipated that Working Groups will emerge from the Forum process which will have responsibility for the writing of new course documents as well as addressing the logistical issues and the follow-on implementation as per the attached proposed timeline.

When the Forum sessions are designed, dates will be settled over a period and we will be able to indicate the time commitment involved for each member of staff, in order that cover can be arranged, as necessary, in each area.

This is by way of advance notice for staff and I will be back in touch soon with more details.

Professor Declan McGonagle

Director

19th October, 2010 

Indicative Timeline: Implementation of Change to 3+2(+3)
2010

November/December/January (2011)



Implementation Forum – a series of meetings, with each member of staff 



scheduled to participate in one.

2011

February



CAO notified of change to courses for 2013

2011

September



Academic Calendar semesterised (for 2011-2012)

2012

January



All Undergraduate Course Documents submitted for review to ‘critical

friends’.

2013

January



All Bachelor and Masters Course Documents in place and all administrative

structures required for change to be in place.

2013

September



New students registered on 3-year Degree Courses.
